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We perfonned a review of emergency sheltering costs associated with Hurricane Katrina activities 
for the City of San Antonio, Texas. The objective of the review was to determine whether the city 
was properly accounting for disaster related costs and whether such costs were eligible for funding 
under FEMA' s disaster assistance programs. 

The city received an award totaling $14 million from the Texas Division of Emergency 
Management, a FEMA grantee, for emergency protective measures necessitated by Hurricane 
Katrina. As of December 31, 2005, the cut-off date of our review, the city had received and 
expended the entire $14 million ofFEMA funds. These funds were used for emergency shelter, 
food, security, and medical services for Hurricane Katrina evacuees. The attached exhibit details 
funding provided to the City of San Antonio. 

Our review consisted of an analysis of the city's accounting and administrative controls over the 
grant funds as well as interviews with city officials. The nature and brevity of this assignment 
precluded the use of our nonnal audit protocols. Therefore, this review was not conducted in 
accordance with generally accepted government auditing standards. Had we followed such 
standards, other matters may have come to our attention. 

This review was conducted in conjunction with the President's Council on Integrity and Efficiency 
(PCIE) as part of its examination of relief efforts provided by the Federal government in the 
aftermath of Hurricanes Katrina and Rita. As such, a copy of the report has been forwarded to the 
PCIE Homeland Security Working Group, which is coordinating Inspectors General review of this 
important subject. 








